

Moving ahead. Together. | Aller de l'avant. Ensemble.





JANUARY NEWSLETTER

"Somewhere, something incredible is waiting to be known."

Carl Sagan

January 8 - Planning Day (no classes, daycare open)

January 9 - First day of school after Christmas holidays

January 18 - K4 Parent/Child Activity – Sledding (3 pm-4:30pm)

January 22 – February 2nd - Re-Registration for existing students for 2024-2025.

January 23 - Cycle 3 - LVTC Visit – more info to come. Cold lunch req'd.

January 26 - Cycle 3 – Pizza Fundraiser Lunch for those who sign up.

January 29th – February 9th – Registration for 2024-2025

January 29th - Special Registration Day for New Students - More info to come

<u>Registration for New Students</u> will begin on January 29th for the 2024-2025 school year. New this year, we will be having a special registration day on Monday January 29th. More information will be sent to parents in the coming days.

<u>Re-Registration for already existing students (K4 – Grade 5)</u> will take place on the Mozaik Parent Portal between January 22 – February 2. More information to come.

<u>Mozaik Parent Portal</u> – If you need any assistance creating your account, please call me when you have access to a device and your emails.

Registration for Grade 6 students to high school:

- If you will be registering your child at Alexander Galt, you will receive more info from Galt.
- If you will be registering your child at any other high school outside of the ETSB, you will need to provide your child's grade 4, 5 and 6 report cards which are available on the Mozaik parent portal. I highly recommend that you save these documents to a personal device before you lose access to them in the summer.

<u>ILLNESS – VERY IMPORTANT</u>: Flu season is upon us. If your child shows <u>any</u> signs of illness, please keep him/her at home until well enough to return to both the regular class and <u>outdoor</u> recess. If your child is sick with a contagion or childhood illness (chicken pox, strep, pinworms, gastro, etc., please advise the office when calling to motivate the absence. Thanks!)

Appropriate Clothing: Please ensure that your child(ren) wears appropriate clothing for the changing weather. Students are also expected to wear appropriate indoor clothing; two pairs of shoes (one for inside and one for outside). Students must NOT wear outside shoes or boots to classrooms. Due to fire regulations, shoes must be worn at all times.

Sliding: Appropriate winter clothing is required if your child wishes to slide.

<u>Supervision & School Fees:</u> Please ensure that you have paid your supervision & school fees. If you have not done so already, please send in your payment as soon as possible or call the school at 819-843-4847 x 2 to make arrangements.